
8th December 2023 

Across this term, senior leaders have worked closely with our Pupil Leadership Team and the 
whole school to find ways to offer an enhanced dinner experience for all children as this is such 
an important time to enable the children to learn and embed social skills.  
 
Mrs Paul and Mrs Deeley, held a whole school assembly in Autumn 1 to discuss the experience 
and the improvements the children would like. Many good suggestions were given and an agreed 
understanding that it was a collective responsibility to enhance the experience by having shared 
high expectations by the children. These expectations are displayed daily in the hall alongside a 
new ‘Thunk’ question each day to spark conversation whilst the children have their dinner - 
thank you to Mrs Lemm for updating this. 
 

A ‘Name the Dinner Hall’ competition was launched, with the Pupil Leadership 
Team sitting on the judging panel (well done Heath for winning this competition). 
Mr Day was tasked to use the winning name to create a range of logo designs, 
which were presented to the Pupil Leadership Team. Following the selection of the 
design, bespoke lunchtime aprons were created for Year 6 helpers, thank you to 
Miss Bolt. Additional resources such as long stick dustpan and brushes, ipad    
holders so that staff can reward positive praise via Trackit Lights were purchased. 
Mr Day was then tasked to create table signs for each class so the area can be     
reserved. The launch of the VIP Priority Table took place this Monday with children 

receiving the Role Model Award in praise being selected to have their lunch with senior leaders 
on a special table - thank you to Mrs Khan for sourcing the resources and Mrs Townsend for   
supporting. The selected children were given special lanyards in the Monday Morning assembly 
to wear - thank you to Miss Harrington and Mr Day for the creation of these.  

 
We are pleased to announce ‘Ryders Diner’ as our dinner space in the hall and delighted to share 
some of the enhancements that are now in place. 





What have our year groups been focusing on this week and what the focus after half term….? 

 
Year 1 

This week, we have started reading the story: The Polar Express by 
Chris Van Allsburg. We have been looking for nouns and adjectives 

within the story.  
Next week, we will be writing instructions explaining how to make 
hot chocolate. We might even be making our own hot chocolate!  

Year 5 
This week, we were invited to watch children at Brownhills Ormiston Academy 

perform Matilda. It was an amazing performance - the children thoroughly 
enjoyed it!  

Next week, we are looking forward to participating in an online Science lesson 
about Space, in preparation for our learning that will be taking place in Spring 

term.  

Year 2 
This week, we have joined up with Year 1 in the hall, to begin        

rehearsing our KS1 Christmas play. We are really looking forward to 
performing! 

Next week, we will be continuing our Science work on animals and 
humans by looking at what happens to our bodies when we exercise.  

Year 3 

This week in Science, we have been continuing our work about forces.  
The children  investigated whether they could block a magnetic field using a   

magnet, paperclip and different types of material. 
Next week, in English we will be producing a piece of independent writing about 

something that has gone missing and needs to be returned to Santa.  

Year 4 
This week, we have been writing our own modern day story of Aladdin. We 

have focused on including similes and using all of our senses to add         
atmosphere to our pieces. Our handwriting is getting better too!  

Next week, we will be performing our pantomime of Aladdin and we have 
all been practising our lines - oh yes we have!  

 

 

 

 

Year 6 
This week in English, we are starting to get Christmassy and are reading 

an abridged version of A Christmas Carol by Charles Dickens.  We are 
focussing on character and how we can use evidence from the text to 

build an image of a character.  
Next week, we will be writing a letter to Scrooge from his deceased 

partner, Marley to advise him on how to celebrate Christmas and be a 
more generous and happier person.  

 

https://www.google.com/search?safe=active&sca_esv=588668658&rlz=1C1GCEJ_enGB1047GB1047&q=Chris+Van+Allsburg&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAONgVuLUz9U3MEopMDd8xGjCLfDyxz1hKe1Ja05eY1Tl4grOyC93zSvJLKkUEudig7J4pbi5ELp4FrEKOWcUZRYrhCXmKTjm5BQnlRalAwDuMRobWQAAAA&sa=X&ved=2ahUK


A gentle reminder that parents and carers are expected to make                 

arrangements for medical and dental appointments where possible outside 

of school hours, we understand that at times this can be difficult and   

emergency or hospital appointments may be difficult to change.  

  

Proof of medical appointments are required and this must be shared         

directly with the main school office and attendance team, examples of 

medical appointments can be an appointment card, text confirmation/

reminder or hospital letter. 

  

A reminder that metal topped bottles and hydroflasks are not to be used in 
school. There have been incidents with children chipping their teeth and a 
full metal bottle is very heavy and a possible H&S risk. 
 
Please send children into school with plastic water bottles only. School 
bottles are available to purchase through the Parentmail shop for £1.50 
 


















